TOWN OF ASHFORD Office of the Selectmen

PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL MEETING MONDAY, DECEMBER 9, 2019, 6:30 P.M. ASHFORD MUNICIPAL OFFICES LOWER LEVEL MEETING ROOM

The Boards of Selectmen of the Towns of Ashford and Willington will hold a public meeting to share the Phase II study findings relating to the DECD Brownfield Assessment Grant Environmental Investigation of the roughly 350-acre Cadle properties which straddle the Ashford/Willington town line.

BL Companies performed a Phase II Site Investigation at the site in 2018-2019. The purpose of the Phase II site investigation was to determine the absence or presence of residual contamination in areas that were previously remediated and to further investigate the subsurface conditions at the site in areas that had not been previously investigated, for regulated compounds in soil, groundwater, surface water, and/or sediment. Several iterations of the investigation were completed between September 2018 and August 2019. The results of the investigation and recommendations for the next steps will be discussed on December 9, 2019 at 6:30 in the lower level meeting room of the Ashford Municipal Offices, 5 Town Hall Road, Ashford, CT.